
Project Update: October 2016 
 
Following the proposed activity schedule, we first met the local team of the NGO Neotropica 
do Brasil and got in touch with some farmers to show our project to them and plan the field 
logistics. We sampled dragonflies at 44 sites in the Bodoquena region. As first results (10% of 
identified specimens), we highlight the first records of two species for the state of Mato 
Grosso do Sul (Phyllogomphoides suspectus and Oligoclada abbreviata limnophila). To date, 
we have sequenced 64 Odonata species. We also created a logo which will be added on the 
website and all materials for the project. The next step is to identify all the collected 
specimens and build the website. The figures below show some activities in the field and the 
logo illustration as well. 
 

  
Left: Collecting dragonflies in a riparian forest. This photo is mine. I agree to post it on 
Rufford’s website. Right: Project logo.  
 
 

 


